
Notice of Proposed 
R.W. Bruhn Bridge Replacement

The B.C. Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure hereby gives notice that an 
application has been made to the federal Minister of Transport, pursuant to the Canadian 
Navigable Waters Act, for approval of the work described herein and its site and plans. 

Pursuant to paragraph 7(2) of the said Act, the B.C. Ministry of Transportation and 
Infrastructure has deposited with the Minister of Transport, on the online Navigable Waters 
Registry (cps.canada.ca) and under registry number 6662, or under Navigation Protection 
Program File Number 2022-507993, a description of the following work, its site and plans:

• The replacement of the R.W. Bruhn Bridge located across the Sicamous Narrows at 
  Sicamous on Highway 1.
• The new bridge will be built on highway right-of-way downstream and directly adjacent 
  to the north side of the existing bridge, on Highway 1 in the District of Sicamous on 
  PID 013-840-959, Trans-Canada Highway No. 1 Plan H691, and on Trans-Canada 
  Highway No. 1 Plan H664.
• The old bridge will be removed completely when the new bridge opens to traffic.

Comments regarding the effect of this work on marine navigation can be sent through 
the Common Project Search site mentioned above under the comment section (search 
by the above referenced number) or by sending your comments directly to: Transport 
Canada, 800 Burrard Street, Suite 820, Vancouver, B.C., V6Z 2J8, if you do not have access to 
the internet.

However, comments will be considered only if they are in writing (electronic means 
preferable) and are received no later than 30 days after the publication of this notice. 
Although all comments conforming to the above will be considered, no individual 
responses will be sent. 

Signed at Kamloops, B.C., this 13th day of January, 2023.

British Columbia Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure

For more information, please contact
Blair Riley

at 250 668-5589 or at Blair.Riley@gov.bc.ca


